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February 26, 2016

Jane Scott
Project Advisor
Ontario Energy Board
Suite 2701
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms Scott:

Re: EB-2016-0005/Application for Orders Pursuant to Part VII of the Rules of Practice
and Procedure of the Ontario Energy Board

We are counsel to the City of Hamilton in this matter. We write to inquire as to the status of the

application which we filed, on behalf of our client, on December 22, 2015.

As you are aware, more than two months have passed since the application was filed. We have

heard nothing with respect to our application save for your letter, dated January 11, 2016,

indicating that the application had been assigned a file number.

The application raises a number of serious issues with respect to the correctness of a part of the

Decision and Order dated December 10, 2015 in EB-2015-0075. We are concerned that the

lengthy delay in providing a hearing has prejudiced our application, and undermined our client’s

ability to obtain meaningful relief.

We would appreciate your scheduling this matter for a hearing at an early date.

Yours truly,

WeirFoulds LLP

Robert B. Warren
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